## WERRINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

## Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 7th January 2019 at 7.00pm

Present: Chair- Cllr. Mrs Helen Price; Mrs Ann Dennis (Parish Clerk)

Parish Councillors -- Mr Philip Ellacott, Mr John Dennis, Mr Edward Bailey, Mrs Samantha Craig, Mrs Jacqui Walters

Apologies Cllr. Mr Clive Wilton.

19/01 Minutes of previous meeting 3<sup>rd</sup> December 2018 these were approved and signed

19/02 Matters arising – Highways have completed the work on the areas reported. The insurance company have advised the council on whether volunteers working through the council would be covered by the PC liability insurance and areas to be taken into account if this happens.

The road salt has arrived in preparation for any bad weather. Stored at Milltown Gardens. The areas of concern with regard to planning PA18/09636 were discussed with the planning officer and she had advised on the way to term our response. This was sent to all councillors before it was given as a consultee comment. All agreed with this response.

19/03 Declarations of interest - None

19/04 Public Participation - 4 residents were present at the meeting.

Thanks were given for the Christmas lights.

A request that a complaint regarding dog mess was once again highlighted in the next newsletter as there has been a marked increase in dog mess not being picked up in the Wringsdown area.

19/05 Report on the Network meeting - 13<sup>th</sup> Dec This was attended by Cllr. Price and she gave a short report on proceedings. Notes are available to view.

19/06 Neighbourhood Development Plan – A report was given by Mrs Sue Hambly. The group are possibly looking for an expert to finalise the work to speed up the process as the contact within CC dealing with us has changed yet again. The fear is that as another person looks at our NDP, yet again changes will be required as has happened before. The Steering group are becoming demoralised.

19/07 Fencing – Only 2 quotes had been received and these were discussed with answers to the questions requested at the last PC meeting. As time was running short to give the go ahead it was decided to vote on the two quotes available. All were in favour of Mr G. Smith. The clerk was asked to contact him and ask him to proceed with the work in March.

19/08 Finance The cheques were agreed and were signed

a)Cheque for £260 to Mrs A Dennis, clerk 3rd quarter salary

b)Cheque for £67.68 to Mrs A Dennis for road salt

c)Cheque for £160.00 to Mr J. Dennis for the Christmas lights

Page 1 of 2

Edward Sanly 4/2/19

## Current balance £ £3559.43

19/09 Correspondence - emails had been forwarded to councillors.

A request had arrived for consideration for a donation to Sowenna. A Cornwall Charity. Cllr. Bailey proposed a donation of £100 from the parish council. This was seconded by Cllr. Ellacott. All were in favour of this donation and a cheque was signed immediately.

Once again contact had been made regarding the boundary changes and all councillors agreed that there was no need for change and the clerk to respond with this decision.

19/10 **Next meeting** 4<sup>th</sup> February at Yeolmbridge Club room 7:00pm.

Dates were discussed about the Annual Parish meeting. The decision was Monday 1<sup>st</sup> April 2019. This will be at the Methodist Church Community room.

Edward Bailey 4/2/19

AOB - None

Meeting closed at 19.47pm.

Page 2 of 2